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A Submission for the Senate inquiry into the education of gifted and talented children by Rory Lane
This Little Piggy Went to Market
Despite the best intentions of policy makers, schools have become akin to meat markets where the buyers only want the best meat. The combination of gifted and talented type programs from both the public and private sectors take most of the top 30% of students (instead of the 3% that is often supposedly targeted), and of course, the same schools with the high profile academic programs are completely uninterested in any students with academic or behavioural imperfections. Hence we have public schools where the demographics are out of balance.
The selection and removal of children for all these programs has the potential to segregate society and the repercussions for the individual students, the local school community and the whole of society must be considered. Therefore I suggest that government policy should actively promote the inclusion of gifted and talented children at the local primary and high schools where they can share social activities with their friends. This especially means ending the 'rats in the lab' programs at selected high schools, as is done in Western Australia, and replacing them with incursion and excursion programs.
Many public schools already have academic coordinators who could monitor learning programs and develop links with universities and high tech local industries, and these links could be beneficial to all students. Also, if high achievers could be enticed to stay in the public system with scholarships and other incentives, there would be a more even spread of students at the public high schools.
The development of policies and recommendations that promote the inclusion of gifted and talented children in their local schools could slow, if not halt, the development of ghetto schools across Australia, as well as having a beneficial affect on the children themselves. At the moment some little piggies have roast beef, and some little piggies have none, and the gifted and talented children often have to catch a one hour, bus trip, all the way home. 
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